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Knights of Columbus Newsletter  
       Reverend Robert F. Houlihan S.J 

Council 10937 

Highlands Ranch, CO 

July, 2013 

A Message From Our Past Grand Knight 

Brother Knights, 

My tenure of being your Grand Knight comes to a close today. As I reflect on the Council activities of 

the past 2 years, I am appreciative and proud of all that we have accomplished. 

To all my brother Knights, thank you for your support and hard work. We have accomplished a lot.  

Thank you to all the directors that have coordinated and lead the various activities.  Without your 

leadership these projects would not have been accomplished. 

Our Council has made an impact on our Church, Community and Brother Knights. We can honestly say 

that we have served our purpose as Knights of Columbus. 

Thank you to my brother officers of the Council for your support and guidance. You have been a great 

team to lead and you made my leadership role easier. 

It has been an honor to be your Grand Knight and look forward to being a productive member of the 

Council in the future. The officers and directors of the 2013-2014 fraternal year will serve the Council 

well. Please give them your support. 

Vivat Jesus, 

Paul Sciera 
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Now, A Message From Our New Grand Knight 

Dear Families 

I am honored and thrilled that you selected me as your next Grand Knight. I have enjoyed being a Knight 

for the last 5 years and found it to be extremely rewarding. Our Church, Community, Council, Family, 

Youth and Pro Life programs are all equally important and essential to the success of our charitable 

efforts. I have participated in all of them and have been inspired by the dedication of my Brothers who 

make these programs a success. 

The original event that stirred me the most was the Thanksgiving Basket drive. When I saw all of those 

baskets prepared for families in need, and when I saw the look on the people's faces when they accepted 

a basket, and realized that they will have a pleasant Thanksgiving meal, I realized that I wanted to be 

part of this organization. 

It, of course, has not stopped there. In 2012 you volunteered over 11,000 man hours to those causes that 

you found the most interesting to you, FANTASTIC!!! Keep up the good work. 

One of the duties of the Grand Knight "is to establish an atmosphere of cooperation and teamwork". An 

interesting part of the job description isn't it. Through this Council of the Knights of Columbus, I have 

met the most interesting, giving and hardworking people that I have ever associated with. Many of our 

efforts require a lot of energy, but the tired feeling seems to come with such satisfaction that the 

tiredness feels good. Also along the lines of teamwork, I have met many of you who are now friends for 

life. 

Our Program Directors are instrumental to our success and I am proud of each one of them. Each 

Program Director takes it upon themselves to make certain that each of our activities actually happens. 

Some are easy and some are fairly strenuous but they all do it with a smile. Thank you Program 

Directors. 

Each Council member and family member has a written invitation to participate in all of these efforts. 

Please do so. We are all members of each Program. Some of us have more time to give and others have 

less but that is OK. Get involved in whatever you have an interest in and give time as it allows. 

The most consistent part of our Council is the change in membership. It continues to grow. This growth 

helps us to continue our support efforts and allows us to create new efforts, so please remember to ask 

men who are not Knights, if they are interested in becoming one. 

Thank you for your work and dedication. 

May God Bless You. 

Joe Musso 

Congratulations to our New Council Officers 

Our fraternal year starts on July 1
st
 and a new slate of officers has taken the reins of our council. This 

month’s newsletter is devoted to acquainting you with our offices and officers that fill those positions. 

Some have provided a brief biography which we will share with you. Each bio has their contact 

information, so if you have any questions about the Knights or our council and its activities, do not 

hesitate to call or send them an email. 
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GRAND KNIGHT – JOE MUSSO  

The Grand Knight (GK) is the top ranking officer of the Council. He oversees all Council's activities and 

is elected by the members of the Council. Some of his duties include presiding over meetings, 

countersigning orders and checks, reading vouchers and notices relative to the Fourth Degree. His jewel 

is an Anchor which is suspended from a purple ribbon. The Anchor is indicative of Admiral Christopher 

Columbus and has also been a variant form of the Cross for centuries. The Grand Knight's ceremonial 

officer robe is royal purple. He wears a white cincture with silver fringe and a purple mantle with white 

roll collar.  

Joseph Charles Musso, or Joe, (we often hear him addressed as Joey), was born in 

Denver, Colorado, but grew up in Aurora. He currently lives at 4219 E. Fremont Ave. in Centennial. 

You may reach him at 303 304-2053 or 303- 961-2154 or at jmusso2460@gmail.com. While growing 

up, he liked golf and tennis. Joe attended Aurora Central High School and went on to receive a BS in 

Business at CU. 

Joe worked for a number of companies including being a Baskin Robbins Franchisee. He sold franchises 

for Pak Mail, Dry Clean USA and BCT and is currently an Account Manager for Meridian Fire and 

Security, specializing in Fire Alarm and Fire Sprinklers (see his business card in the Advertisement 

section). In addition, Joe also worked for IBM, Kitchens of the Ocean, Firemaster and Simplex Grinnell. 

He lived in south Florida from 1994 to 1998 but returned to Colorado to work in the fire and life safety 

industry in 1998. 

Joe married Regina Madrid in 1986, now divorced. They have two sons, Johnny and Jason. Johnny is a 

petroleum engineer for Halliburton and Jason is a rotational accountant for Tri State Generation. 

Joe became a Knight in January of 2009 because he wanted to become active in his church and 

community. As a 4
th
 Degree Knight, Joe has been very active in our Council. You can witness his 

presence at almost every Council event and especially at overseeing kitchen and cooking activities. He 

quickly became our Chancellor and established Pax Christi’s first Vocations Night. From there he 

volunteered on the State Vocations committee to match Colorado Seminarian with a K of C council to 

financially sponsor them in their studies. From there he became Deputy Grand Knight and was elected 

Grand Knight this year. Joe was our Knight of the Month for March, 2009 and April, 2010 and Family of 

the Month for September, 2010 and March, 2012. And he received the prestigious Knight of the Year 

award for 2012. Joe’s goal as our Grand Knight is to support our Parish and community, and to develop 

Knights presence and recognition throughout the leadership of our parish. 

mailto:jmusso2460@gmail.com
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CHAPLIN – FATHER BRIAN MOHAN 

The Chaplain provides spiritual guidance to the Council. His emblem is the Isabella  

Cross in silver and blue, worn on a black ribbon. The robe, too, is black with black trimming and yoke 

with white projecting collar. The cincture is black with silver fringe.  

 

DEPUTY GRAND K NIGHT – GARY MAYFIELD 

The Deputy Grand Knight (DGK) is the second ranking officer of the Council and is elected by the 

members of the Council. He shall preside in the absence or inability of the Grand Knight. His jewel is 

the Compass, also known as the Compass of Virtue, suspended from a purple ribbon, with the four main 

points representing Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism. The 32 points around the outside of the 

compass represent the virtues which a man can possess. The compass is an important tool in navigation. 

The Deputy Grand Knight's ceremonial officer robe is royal purple. He wears a white cincture with 

silver fringe. 

Gary John Mayfield became a Knight ten years ago in 2003 and moved through 2
nd

 

and 3
rd

 degrees on his way to 4
th
 Degree. He currently lives at 9688 Chesapeake Street in Highlands 

Ranch. You may communicate with Gary at 303 791-9074 or his cell 720-938-4938 or 

gmayfield@3h2o.net. 

Born in Newark, New Jersey, Gary grew up in Whippany, New Jersey, went to Whippany Park High 

School and enjoyed hunting, fishing, football and baseball. He came to Colorado because his parents 

moved here. 
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Gary owns and operates SERVPRO Denver East, a Restoration and Cleaning company (see his business 

card in the Advertisement section). He has been in this business since graduating from school. 

Gary Mayfield and Terri Bigley were married on June 22nd, 1985 and have two children, Tony and Jene. 

Tony works in his father’s business and Jene is a CNA going to nursing school. Terri is the Vice 

President of SERVPRO Restoration and Cleaning business. 

Gary became a Knight because he wanted to help people. He likes to cook and has become one of our 

master chefs at all Knights functions that serve food (Beer and Brats, Pancake Breakfasts, Fish Fries, 

Spaghetti Dinners, Reconciliation Dinner, Annual Parish Picnic). He not only cooks, but helps out at 

most of the other events. He was instrumental in the demolition effort of the old barn on the Diocese 

property, picked up and delivered tons of gravel to construct our Rosary Walk, picks up and delivers 

those wonderful Colorado peaches that we sell in September, and makes sure that the proper support is 

provided to our Clergy and Seminarians. Terri is a Lady Knight and will co-lead the Ladies for the next 

two years. 

Gary is currently our Deputy Grand Knight, but also held the office of Warden from 2009 and 2010, 

Chancellor from 2011 and 2012. Gary has been our Knight of the month for February 2008 and May 

2010, Family of the Month for September 2005, August 2007, August 2008, August 2009 and December 

2011, also receiving Family of the month from supreme twice. He was our Knight of the Year for 2011 

and he and Terri were the Family of the Year for 2009, a terrific accomplishment. He also received the 

Annual Religious Awards Retreat, culinary staff in October 2005. 

Gary’s goal as Knight is to be the Grand Knight, then go back to cooking. He feels that the best thing to 

ever happen to him is his great marriage to Terri and his wonderful kids. 

CHANCELLOR – MATT YEAGLE 

The Chancellor is the third highest ranking officer and is elected by the Council. The Chancellor shall 

assist the Grand Knight and Deputy Grand Knight in the performance of their duties and shall take 

charge during the incapacity or extended absence of both. He shall exercise a special interest in new 

members and members who are sick or in distress. His jewel is the Skull and Crossed Bones on the 

Isabella Cross, suspended from a black over white ribbon. The Crossed Bones remind us of our 

immortality. The Chancellor's ceremonial robe is black robe trimmed with white. He wears a white 

cincture with silver fringe and black mantle with white roll collar. 
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 Matthew Yeagle, or Matt, is our new Chancellor for the fraternal year that started 

this month. He lives at 10176 Knoll Circle in Highlands Ranch. Matt may be reached at 720 318-8819 or 

at meyeagle@gmail.com. Matt was born in Denver, but grew up in Lakewood, a true Colorado Native. 

Matt attended Our Lady of Fatima. Green Mountain High School. Metropolitan State University, and 

Wharton School of Business, University of Pennsylvania where he attained his BS in Electronic 

Engineering. He currently works for Hewlett Packard in Sales Engineering Management. He liked to 

play soccer, left wing.  

Matt Yeagle married Stephanie McCormack in 1989. They have two children, Adam and Ashlynn. 

Adam works for Jeppesen Technical Support and Ashlynn is a college student. Stephanie is the Douglas 

County Registrar and will co-chair the Lady Knights with Terri Mayfield for the next two years. 

Matt became a Knight in 2009 because he wanted to give back to his church and community and to get 

more involved. He spent the last two years as our Warden before being elected this year as Chancellor. 

Matt likes to cook, so you can see him at our Fish Fries, Spaghetti Dinners, Pancake Breakfasts and the 

Christmas Party. 

 

WARDEN – TONY YAROSH 

The Warden assures that all members at meetings possess the current membership card and is elected by 

the members of the council. He is custodian of all Council property except funds and is in charge of 

properly setting up the Council Chamber. He directs the activities of the Inside and Outside Guards. His 

jewel consists of Axe bound by Fasces and is suspended from a red over black ribbon. Guards or 

protectors of Roman Magistrates generally carried the Axe and Fasces as a sign of Authority. The 

Warden's ceremonial officer robe is black, trimmed with scarlet. He wears a scarlet cincture with silver 

fringe. 

mailto:meyeagle@gmail.com
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Anthony Joseph Yarosh, or Tony, became a First Degree Knight in July of 2012 

and quickly moved through 2
nd

 and 3
rd

 degrees on his way to 4
th
 Degree. He currently lives at 10577 

Cherrybrook Circle in Highlands Ranch. You may communicate with Tony at 720-220-9845 or 

hsoray@aol.com. Before coming to Highlands Ranch, Tony lived in Plainsboro NJ, Wooster OH, and 

Golden, CO. He kept moving for bigger and better job opportunities. 

Born in New Brunswick New Jersey, Tony grew up in Milltown New Jersey and was involved in every 

kind of sports and Fishing (Fresh and Salt Water). He played HS Baseball as an outfielder and Forward 

on the HS Basketball team. 

Tony attended Rutgers University College of Engineering, where he earned his BS, MS and PhD in 

Ceramic Science and Engineering. He works in New Product Development and Plant Management and 

has been employed by Carborundum, Ferro Corporation, Coorstek and Saint Gobain. 

Tony Yarosh and Lisa Firsing were married on July 11
th
, 1993 and have two children, Anthony II (AJ) 

and Austen. AJ will be a junior at Mullen HS and Austen will be in 8
th
 Grade at STM Catholic School. 

Lisa is employed as a Licensed Physical Therapist Assistant (LPTA). 

Tony became a Knight because he wanted to become part of a service organization and to meet men with 

similar thoughts and beliefs. He filled in as Membership Director and was just elected to the Warden 

Officer position effective in July. In addition to becoming a 4th Degree Knight this year, Tony also 

received the Knight of the month twice, and Family of the Month. He organized our very successful 

membership campaign in April and can be seen at almost every Knight activity. 

 

RECORDER – MICHAEL MCGINNIS 

The Recorder keeps the minutes of the meeting and the historical records for the Council. He is elected 

by the Council members. In the absence of the Grand Knight, Deputy Grand Knight, and Chancellor the 

Recorder will run the meeting. Also, he is responsible for the correspondence of the Council as directed 

by the Grand Knight. The Recorder's jewel is Crossed Quill Pens suspended from a white over yellow 

ribbon. The Quill pens are symbolic of his record keeping functions of the Scribe. The Recorder's 

ceremonial officer robe is black, trimmed in white. 

mailto:hsoray@aol.com
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Michael Joseph McGinnis (Mike) was born and grew up in Denver, and 

has always lived in Colorado. Mike resides at 1005 Snow Lily Court, Castle Pines. He may be reached at 

303 814-3990 (H) or 303 257-9524, or  at michaelmcginnisco@comcast.net. Mike previously lived in 

Littleton but moved because “We needed a ranch style home to enable Denise’s mother, who was living 

with us, to more easily access different rooms in the house”. 

Mike enjoyed Puzzles, sports, lifting weights, photography, fishing, camping while growing up. He 

attended St. Francis De Sales High School, Regis College, University of Colorado and the University of 

Northern Colorado He received his high school science diploma (St. Francis De Sales), his Bachelor of 

Science Degree in Mathematics (Regis), a Master’s Degree in Rehabilitation Counseling and Master’s 

Degree Curriculum (University of Northern Colorado). 

Mike worked for the Denver Parks and Recreation and Jeffco Parks and Recreation, was an educator in 

Mathematics in Parochial Schools of the Archdiocese of Denver, Denver Public Schools and Douglas 

County schools (42 years in total). He retired in 2006, after 42 years teaching high school mathematics. 

Mike says “it was time!” Currently Mike is a volunteer driver for the Red Cross. He drives regularly on 

Fridays and occasionally on other days if needed. Mike says “It’s rewarding to work with the elderly and 

sick that cannot get to cancer treatments, dialysis, doctor appointments etc. because they are unable to 

drive. 

Mike McGinnis married Denise Larralde in October of 1977. They have three children Angel, Amanda, 

and Jason and two grandchildren – Samantha and Trent Kettner. Angel works as a home caregiver, Jason 

works for Wells Fargo Banks and is a musician in two bands, and Amanda is a special needs person who 

is currently unemployed. Denise was a special needs educator. She opened the first special education 

program on the Navajo Reservation in Crown Point New Mexico. She also taught in Westminister, Co. 

She is and has been a hair stylist since about 1975 and has owned a hair styling shop. 

Mike became a Knight in January of 2008 because “It is another way to serve God and the Church”. He 

received his fourth degree on June 22, 2013 at St. Frances Cabrini. Mike has been our Recorder for the 

past two years and was recently re-elected to that same office for another two. He also has been involved 

in the Pro-Life program for the past four years, directing its activities for the past two years.  

Mike is a very active Knight. In addition to his Pro-Life activities his has participated in the Scholarship 

Program, Tootsie Roll Drive, Family Socials, Spaghetti Dinners, the Christmas Party, Pancake 

Breakfasts, Take Dad to the Ball Park, Free Throw Contest, Peach Sale, Soccer Shoot Out and Relay for 

Life. He was our K night of the Month for January 2010 and Family of the Month for January, 2009. 

Mike’s goal as a Knight is to foster more participation in prolife activities 

Mike says, “I feel so blessed to be Catholic and to live in the United States. I value my sixteen years of 

Catholic education and feel it has been a tremendous asset and influence in my life. I am so grateful to 

have married Denise, a wonderful and loving woman, and to have our three wonderful children and two 

lovely grandchildren. I worry about the prevailing attitudes toward immorality in today’s world and the 

exposure that our children have to it. I feel that all of us need to pray and work extremely hard to change 

the current trend toward immorality. I also feel that our youth are strong and will survive and thrive with 

a little help and guidance from us. I hope that current political attitudes, particularly those with regard to 

sanctity of life, will soon change.”  

mailto:michaelmcginnisco@comcast.net
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FINANCIAL SECRETARY – JOSH TRADY 

The Financial Secretary handles the financial transaction record keeping. This includes issuing and 

collecting bills and  issuing membership cards. The Financial Secretary is appointed by the Supreme 

Knight and is compensated in a manner approved by the Board of Directors. His jewel is the Quill Pen 

(record-keeper) and the Key (money, safe-keeping, and secrecy) crossed and is suspended from a white 

over yellow ribbon. This symbolizes his record keeping functions of the financial matters of the Council. 

The Financial Secretary's ceremonial officer robe is black, trimmed with black. He wears a white 

cincture with silver fringe. 

Joshua Elmo Tracy, or Josh, was born in Anaconda, Montana, grew up in Billings, Montana and 

currently lives at 6232 Red Canyon Drive, #H in Highlands Ranch. You may reach Josh at 303-

880-3741 or jtdenver98@yahoo.com. 

Josh went to Skyview High School in Billings, MT, Carroll College in Helena, Montana, and 

the University of Phoenix. He holds a BA in Accounting and Business Administration with an 

emphasis in Finance Management, an Economics Business Degree and an MBA in Technology 

Management. 

While growing up Josh liked anything to do with sports. 

Josh worked for Standard and Poor’s Compustat in 1998 and 1999, then Merrill Lynch from 

1999 through 2005 and is currently the Senior Staff Accountant for Isle Corporation. 

Josh became a Knight in June of 2011 and just recently received his 4
th

 Degree. You can see 

Josh at our Fish Frys, Spaghetti Dinners, Pancake Breakfasts, the Peach Sale and Denver 

Rescue Mission. As our current Financial Secretary you will see a lot of Josh at all of our 

events. 

When Josh isn’t doing his Staff Account thing for the Isle Corporation, he motivates high 

school football players as a coach at Chaparral High School. 

Josh was diagnosed with stage 2 brain cancer in February of 2011 and completed his treatment 

in April of that same year. 

 

TREASURER – DENNIS CULLEN 

The Treasurer is responsible for the funds of the Council and is elected by the members of the Council. 

His duties include such functions as maintaining bank accounts and issuing checks based on receipts 

mailto:jtdenver98@yahoo.com
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turned in by the Financial Secretary. His jewel is Crossed Keys, which represents responsibility for the 

safe keeping of the funds, suspended from a blue ribbon. The Treasurer's ceremonial officer robe is 

black, trimmed with black. He wears a white cincture with silver fringe. 

 

LECTURER – BEN STANCATI 
The Lecturer is responsible for the entertainment at the Knights of Columbus meetings and functions. He 

is selected by the Grand Knight on an annual basis. His jewel consists of the Scroll over the Lyre 

suspended from a white over blue ribbon. The Scroll and Lyre represent Literature and Music. The 

Lecturer's ceremonial officer robe is black, trimmed with national blue. He wears a blue cincture with 

silver fringe. 

 

ADVOCATE – DAVE PETTEYS 
The Advocate is the Chief Legal Officer for the Council as is elected by the members of the Council. His 

jewel consists of a Scroll and Sword suspended from a yellow ribbon. The Scroll represents the legal 

literature and law and the Sword represents his authority to enforce those Laws. The Advocate's 

ceremonial officer robe is black, trimmed with golden yellow. He wears a yellow cincture with silver 

fringe. 

 

INSIDE GUARD – BEN STANCATI 
The Inside and Outside Guards each have the same symbol for their jewel. They are in charge of security 

at the meetings and are to assist the Warden as needed. The jewel for the Guards is Crossed Axes and 

Key, representing their authority as sentries at the door and is suspended from a white ribbon. The Key 

is symbolic of a guardian, secrecy and responsibility for safekeeping and admission. The Axe is 

indicative of authority even to the point of punishment to maintain it. Originally, the axe was 

symbolic of power over life and death. The Guard's ceremonial officer robe is gray with a yoke, 

trimmed with black. He wears a black cincture with silver fringe. 
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OUTSIDE GUARD — JAY CALVARESE 

The Outside Guard’s Jewel is the same as the Inside Guard. 

 

TRUSTEE 

 There are three Trustees in each Council, title as 1 Year Trustee, 2 Year Trustee, and 3 Year 

Trustee. They oversee the financial transactions of the Council, review all bills and financial reports and 

audit the Council's financial records semi-annually. Their jewel is the Crossed Key and Sword, which 

represents their financial authority and is suspended from a green ribbon.  

3
RD

  YEAR TRUSTEE- PAUL SCIERA 

2
ND

 YEAR TRUSTEE – CHRIS KENNEDY 

1
ST

 YEAR TRUSTEE – RON RIETSCH 

Ron has been a knight for 14 years. He served as an Inside Guard, Warden, Deputy Grand Knight and 

Grand Knight. 

Ron and Andrea will be married 26 years on August 1St. They have 3 daughters, Jessica 24, Allyson 22, 

and Kathryn 19 and 3 grandchildren - Novella (Novi), Payton, and Easton. 

Ron has been working in construction for 30 yrs. He started his own company in 1993 and closed it 

down in 2012. Ron currently works as a project superintendent for a custom home builder. 

They have lived in castle rock for 11 years and before that Highlands Ranch for 12 years, and Costa 

Mesa, California. 

Financial Secretary and Membership News 

 Roger Giudici (Rogerguidici@comcast.net) 

 (First Degree Team, Shirt Orders, Financial Planning , Membership Drive) 

On June 8th we welcomed two new First Degree members 
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Brothers, congratulations on becoming a member of the finest men’s organization in the world. 

 

Our council has reserved the following dates for 1
st
 Degree Exemplifications. Line up you candidates 

now. 

Sat Aug 10 

Fri Oct 18 

Sat Dec 14 

Fri Feb 14 

Sat Apr 12 

Sat Jun 14 

Major Degree Exemplifications 

Go to the following Web Site for complete details on degrees. Click on Knights Call and the latest 
publication. 

www.coloradokofc.org  

Roger Giudici 

Treasurer Report 

 Dennis Cullen (dscullen2@comcast.net) 

As of 6/1/13: 

Bank Balance $13039.82 Available Funds $10299.43 

Dennis Cullen 

Pete Flatten Seun Ogunmodede 

http://www.coloradokofc.org/
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Church News  

 Jay Calvarese 

(Reconciliation Dinner,  Christmas and Easter Parking, Seminarian Support, Beer and 
Brats,  Adoration, Donuts) 

Jay organized the Knights participation for our annual parish picnic held on June. For pictures 

of this event, go to: 

Skydrive.com 

Login with Council10937@outlook.com 

Enter the password of Fratern1ty# 

Click on Pictures 

Volunteers Needed for Next Beer and Brats 

The Knights will be serving Beer & Brats after the 5:00 PM Saturday Mass on July 13. Many of the Big 

Boys who set up and cooked during Beer & Brats I (the Parish Picnic) are out of town on Knights' 

business, so we need help big-time.  

Paul Sciera, Ron Rietsch, Leonard Leyba and I will begin setting up at 3:00 pm that afternoon; cooking 

will follow; and we'll start serving after Mass. This is a great way for new Knights to meet more 

Knights, and for not-so-new Knights to become more involved. If you can help, please indicate your 

preference: 

Set-up, 3:00 pm - 5:00 pm 

Cooking, 5:00 pm - 7:00pm 

Serving, 6:00 pm - 7:00 pm 

Clean-up, 7:30 pm 

Beer & Brats II needs some new Big Boys, so please volunteer. 

Community News  

Bob Luckner (bobluckner@yahoo.com) (303-809-5942 C) 

(Adopt-a-Highway, Tootsie Roll Drive, Bicycle Drive, Fr. Woody’s , Denver Rescue Mission) 

Bob Luckner 

 

mailto:Council10937@outlook.com
mailto:bobluckner@yahoo.com
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Council News 

  Leonard Leyba (Lenrd2001@yahoo.com) 

(Family Social Hour, Monthly Pancake Breakfast and Burritos, Peaches, Fish Fry)  

Knight of the Month – May 

It is my pleasure to announce our Knight of the Month for May 2013. 

Matt Maranto - Membership # 04630615 

8926 Ridgepoint Way 

Castle Pines, CO 80108 

Matt is a new member of our Council. He has actively supported our Council events right from the 

beginning. 

It is a true pleasure to see a brand new Knight jump right into the Council activities. Matt participates in 

our Sunday Donuts where the Council provides donuts to our Parishioners after our Sunday morning 

Masses and he helped cook and prepare the room for our Monthly Pancake Breakfast. Matt is also 

extremely active with the Boy Scouts. 

It is so nice to see Matt get involved with our different events from the beginning. This allows him the 

time, not only to serve, but to try different events to see which one suites him the best. It also allows 

Matt the opportunity to enjoy the Fraternity and to get to know his Brothers better. 

Matthew Phillip Maranto obtained the First Degree on May 11, 2013. He currently lives at 8926 Ridge 

point Way in Castle Rock. You may communicate with Matt at maranto@aol.com or 720-980-9675. 

Born in Durango, Matt grew up in St. Petersburg, Florida and was involved in Cub Scouts, Pop Warner 

football, Little League Baseball, Civil Air Patrol and Lambda Chi Alpha. 

Matt obtained his B.S. degree from Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University, an M.A from Webster 

University, and his masters in communications from Keller Graduate School of Management. He works 

in Human Resources for Mail Well and formerly worked for Marconi. 

Matt and Thuy were married in 1991 and have two children, Russell, 18 years old and a student at the 

University of Wyoming, and Lily, 16 years old and a student at Rock Canyon High School. Thuy works 

as a Pharmacist. 

Matt is looking forward to his involvement with our council. Although being new, he is not yet sure 

which direction he will go. However, Matt feels that he would like to work with our youth. He became a 

Knight to better serve the Church. 

Matt is involved in scouting, being the District Advance Chair and is on the Catholic Committee on 

Scouting for the Colorado Springs Diocese which is a volunteer organization of concerned lay people 

and religious of the Catholic Diocese of Colorado Springs, Colorado. 

He is a Son of the American Revolution and is the Eagle Scout Scholarship Chair. Matt received the 

Society of War of 1812 decoration (Matt, what is this???) 

Please welcome Matt in to our council and congratulate him on being our Knight of the Month. 

mailto:maranto@aol.com
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Family of the Month – May 

Tim and Dawn Pimmel 

It is my pleasure to announce the Pimmel family (Dawn, Caleb – 17, Page – 13 and Cody – 10)  as 

Family of the Month for May (and for the 3
rd

 time).  What would we do without them? This month they 

were quick to support our Adopt-a-Highway clean up activity and worked to clean up two miles of 

highway. Tim also organizes our annual attendance at a United State Air Force football game and 

tailgate party. Other activities that Tim, Dawn, Caleb, Page and Cody participate in are Lunch Bunch, 

Project Care, Habitat for Humanity, Generation of Faith, Whole World Market, Outreach, and CHIRP. 

Tim is a 4
th
 Degree and has been a Knight since 1995. Congratulations to the Pimmel family. 

For The Good of the Order 

Please pray for the following Brothers, and/or their families: 

Shari Suddarth' 

Jim DeRose 

Ken Bertrand 

Mel Claytor 

Monique Conley 

Leonard Leyba 

Family News 

Bill Hensen (wmhens@msn.com) 

(Spaghetti Dinners, Take Dad to the Ball Park , Family Hikes, Air Force Football , Christmas 

Party)  

Bill Hensen 
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Fourth Degree News 

 Victor Ogunmodede 

Officers 

Assembly Officers for Fiscal Year 2013-14 

The following slate of officers were elected at the May 

11
th
 meeting to be effective at the start of the 2013 fiscal 

year in July: 

Faithful Navigator Christopher Kennedy 

Faithful Comptroller Thomas Whyte 

Faithful Friar Fr Jim Baron 

Faithful Captain Jonathan Herskovits 

Faithful Admiral Victor Ogunmodede 

Faithful Purser Keith Haley 

Faithful Pilot Herb Engler 

Faithful Scribe Ron Rietsch 

Inner Sentinel John Alfeld 

Outer Sentinel Richard Neuhalfen 

Trustee 1 Roger Giudici 

Trustee 2 Paul Sciera 

Trustee 3 Joe Musso 

Corporate Mass Schedule 

Brother Knights, 

As you may or may not be aware, the Pax Christi 

Assembly sponsors a corporate mass monthly at Pax 

Christi. This is not “corporate” as in a company, but 

“corporate” as a body of members. 

All Knights are invited, along with their families to sit 

with the group. 4th degree members are requested to 

attend in social regalia (Tuxedo, social baldric, and 4th 

degree pin). Other knights are asked to be dressed nicely. 

We cycle through the masses so that we attend each mass 

3 times a year. The corporate mass is on the third weekend 

of the month. 

The schedule for this fraternal year is: 

Jul 21, 2013 Sun 5:00PM Mass 
Aug 17, 2013 Sat 5:00 PM Mass 
Sep 15, 2013 Sun 8:30 AM Mass 
Oct 20, 2103 Sun 10:30AM Mass 
Nov 16, 2013 Sat 5:00 PM Mass 
Dec 15, 2013 Sun 8:30AM Mass 

If you are attending the mass, please come and sit with the 

group so the parish can see us as more than just the guys 

who cook for parish events. 

Visit this link to learn more about the Fourth Degree. 

Victor Ogunmodede 

Insurance News 

  

Jayme Sanford 

Knights of Columbus Insurance  
23071 Cleveland Dr  
Parker CO 80138  
720-384-6090 

jayme.sanford@KOFC.ORG  

 Lady Knights News 

Jennifer Sciera (jsciera@q.com) 

The Lady Knights are an informal group of Knights 

wives. We do what we can to support the Knights 

activities and charitable causes. 

We meet every other month. If your wife would like to 

receive our email communications, please send me an 

email. 

Jennifer Sciera 

Lecturer Message 

Ben Stancati (stancber@webster.edu) 

(bernardstancati.com ) 

The Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J. Educators 

Series, number 4.0, 2013 

Ben Stancati 

http://www.kofc.org/un/en/fourth/index.html
tel:720-384-6090
mailto:jayme.sanford@KOFC.ORG
mailto:stancber@webster.edu
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Pro Life News 

 Mike McGinnis 
(michaelmcginnisco@comcast.net) 

(Ultra Sound Project , Walk for Alternatives, Pro Life 

Rosary, Right to Life Mass)  

Alternatives Pregnancy Center – Prayer Requests –  

http://e2.ma/message/696me/mywfi1 

“Now then, if you will obey My voice and keep My 

agreement, you will belong to Me from among all 

nations. For all the earth is Mine.” 
-Exodus 19:5 

Mike McGinnis 

Public Relations News 

  

Herb Engler (Herbe805@gmail.com) (303-770-3949) 

Future Newsletters 

To make our newsletter more interesting and informative, 

future publications will have a central theme as follows: 

August – Fraternity 

September – Patriotism 

I am asking all program directors to try to tie in their 

activities for that month to the newsletter theme. 

Event Pictures Now on Skydrive.com 

Pictures of our 2013 events are now available for viewing 

on Microsoft’s Skydrive.com cloud application. Take 

advantage of this feature by opening skydrive.com. Then 

enter our Council’s logon of council10937@outlook.com. 

Follow this with the password of Fratern1ty#. Note that 

the F is in caps and the i is a numeric 1. 

Once logged in, left click on Pictures. All pictures are 

organized primarily by date in the format of mmddyyyy, 

ie, 0601213. This is followed by a space and the event 

name. I would prefer to organize the pictures into folders, 

but Skydrive does not provide that option (nor does other 

cloud apps that I looked at). 

If you take pictures at an event and wish to share them, 

follow the above procedure to get to pictures and then 

simply copy pictures from your Picture folder or SD Card 

and paste them into our Skydrive Pictures area. Make sure 

you rename the pictures as described above, so they 

appear in date order. Or, you may just email me the 

pictures and I will do it for you. 

However, if you place pictures in Skydrive, make sure you 

communicate with our members via broadcast email so 

they also know that they are there. 

These pictures are also available for publicity and posted  

creation by simply copying and pasting them into another 

application or printing. 

Please do not delete any pictures. 

Herb Engler 

Vocations News 

   

Gary Mayfield (fmayfield@3h20.net)  (303-770-3949) 

Our Seminarians  

Please support and pray for our two new seminarians – 

Mark Longstaff and Nathan Hinds. 

Gary Mayfield 

Youth News 

Dennis Thumann (dthumann@aol.com)  

(303-790-7990) 

(Free Throw Contest, Soccer Shoot out, Scholarship, 

Financial Planning for Youth)  

Dennis Thumann 

http://e2.ma/message/696me/mywfi1
mailto:Herbe805@gmail.com
mailto:council10937@outlook.com
mailto:fmayfield@3h20.net
mailto:dthumann@aol.com
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Editor’s Notes: 

 This Newsletter is delivered to all Council members via email. Please keep us informed of your 

latest email address so you don’t miss an issue. Emails may occasionally be sent that include the Newsletter, 

prayer requests and general information that is either time sensitive or just can't wait for the next Newsletter 

publication. News articles should be submitted no later than one week prior to the publication date (generally 

the 1
st
 of the month) to be included in the following month’s newsletter. Please send to Herb Engler at 

herbe805@gmail.com. 

Navigation:  

Meet Our Officers: 

Chaplain  Fr Brian Mohan Grand Knight  Joe Musso 

Deputy Grand Knight  Gary Mayfield Chancellor  Matt Yeagle 

Recorder  Mike McGinnis Financial Secretary Josh Tracy 

Treasurer  Dennis Cullen Lecturer  Ben Stancati 

Advocate  David Petteys Warden  Tony Yarosh 

Inside Guard Ben Stancati Outside Guard Jay Calvarese 

Trustee 3rd year  Paul Sciera Trustee 2nd year  Chris Kennedy 

Trustee 1st year  Ron Rietsch   

Important Links: 

KofC 10937 Web Site Pax Christi Web Site 

KofC10937 Yahoo Groups Pax Christi Bulletins 

Post a Message Catholic Radio Network -Listen online: 

www.thecatholicradionetwork.com  

http://www.coloradokofc.org/index.php  

Knights of Columbus Supreme Site How to Pray the Rosary 

http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/index.php
http://www.paxchristi.org/
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/KofC10937/
http://seekandfind.com/rss/widget/saf_widget_pubs.php?rss_url=050115&maxlinks=12&thumbs=yes&sobi=3090&header=Our%20Weekly%20Bulletin&width=160&height=360&font=Arial&utm_source=UpdatedWidget&utm_medium=Widget&utm_campaign=bulletin
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/KofC10937/post
http://www.thecatholicradionetwork.com/
http://www.coloradokofc.org/index.php
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/index.html
http://www.newadvent.org/images/rosary.pdf


 Page 19 

This newsletter is created in MS Word 2010 and saved as a .PDF file for publication. There are many different 

types of devices used for viewing this publication – PC, Apple Mac, iPad, iPod, iPhone, Android Smart Phones. 

In addition there are different types of monitors used with PC’s, many which have different resolution settings 

and viewing sizes. The editor cannot tell you how to best view this document on your device. However, I do 

know that it views OK on my PC, MacBook Pro and iPad 2. 

Navigation, or how you move around the document, may also be different. In most cases a single left mouse 

click on a link works fine. However, you may have to hold the Ctrl (PC) key down while you do this. For iPad 

users, the links do not work if you simply open the attached newsletter. If you save it in iBooks, the links work 

OK. Please let me know if you are having difficulty viewing or navigating this newsletter. Let me know what 

type of device you are using and monitor properties. 
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